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Question Answer 
Is there any opportunities to teach English as a 

secondary language at this or other higher education 
institutions in Italy? 

Please consult the Fulbright U.S. Student Program: 
fulbrightonline.org 

Does Fulbright assist with the passport and/or visa 
application process? 

Thank you for your inquiry! The country's embassy 
and/or commission will help with the visa process. 

Barbara, could you please send us the working link for 
the Fondazione con il Sud? 

www.universitaly.it/index.php/ and 
https://cercauniversità.cineca.it/ 

Professor Lambert-Pennington’s work is so inspiring! 
How can we get in touch with her? Feel free to email me - almbrtpn@memphis.edu 

Are these the only opportunities in Italy? If I were 
interested in a different university in the North, would 

there be a way from the university to initiate a 
Fulbright opportunity there? 

Thank you for your inquiry! Only some opportunities 
were highlighted in the webinar today. To see all the 

opportunities we have for Italy, please see our 
website: 

https://fulbrightscholars.org/awards/search?query=&
country%5B%5D=4522&field_award_multi_country=A
ll&field_award_degree_reqs=All&field_invitation_req

=All&field_do_you_offer_additional_de=All 
Given that the CON IL SUD program is relatively new, 
would there be opportunities to apply for a Fall 2023 
or Spring/Summer 2024 position? I am a Professor of 

Psychology and recently was granted a full-year 
sabbatical for the academic year 2023-24. I know this 

would be an irregular application, but if any 
universities still have need or interest in a late 
application, I would be honored to explore this 

opportunity. 

That competition is now closed.  We are currently 
accepting applications for the academic year 2024-25. 

do you need to be able to speak Italian or will you 
need to request for an interpreter in your grant? 

Thank you for your inquiry! Language requirements 
vary by award. Please check the award requirements 

in the award that you're interested in to see if 
language proficiency is needed. 

If my spouse has a Ph.D. and J.D. and practices 
international law (and teaches it), and has been a co-

Fulbrighter, would it be good to apply jointly or let 
them know about him for possible engagement? 

Thank you for your inquiry. All applicants must apply 
independently to the award. However, we have had 

instances where couples have received awards at the 
same time! 

How competitive are Fulbright awards in comparison 
to other countries? 

Thank you for your inquiry! Due to policy, we cannot 
give competitiveness information. 



 
I am interested in the Teaching Research program at 

the University of Bologna, and as well in the Con il Sud 
Founfation program. As a french/us philosopher -and 
also a classical professional musician- I am currently  

full professor of Humanities. My project, theoretically 
and historically connected with a book project),  is  
centered on  dimensions of artistic action (specially 
musical of culture) for cultural communication. I am 
interested in knowing if this thematic, which implies 

also an investigation in Bologna and Rome Archives, is  
relevant for these Programs. Thank you 

Thank you for your inquiry! Please email 
EuropeEurasia@iie.org so they can help you with this 

question. 

Who  is the person to write for follow up to the award 
at Calabria in Italian-American Studies? Please email EuropeEurasia@iie.org. 

Thank you for this information! Is airfare included as 
part of the Fulbright award? 

That information will be in the Award Benefits tab of 
the award under "Estimated Travel and Relocation 

Allowance for Grantee." 
Are we allowed to apply to more than one Fulbright 

award at a time? 
You can only apply to one Fulbright award per 

competition cycle. 
is europeEurasia@iie.org the best way to reach you? Yes! 

Can the Fulbright program support a research 
collaboration between a US faculty and a company in 

Italy? 
Please email EuropeEurasia@iie.org so they can help. 

 


